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Dear Pastor and Church, 
 
 Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ! 

 I feel very grateful to the Lord for the new year that He has given us to face the ministry 
with a heart full of faith and hope in Him. I thank God for the privilege to serve in His ministry 
again despite the situation that our country is facing. 

 Last February, we held the second Recognition Day for our students in the Good News 
Class. It is a part of our children’s ministry. We took it as a great opportunity to be able to bring 
their families to Christ and teach them His Gospel. We also took the chance to thank the parents 
and guardians for allowing their children to learn about the Bible by giving them mini grocery 
bags. After this New Year, I was also able to share God’s salvation to the one of the students’ 
fathers.  
 
 In addition to that, we also started giving them food bowls instead of the usual biscuits 
for every snack time after their class, since we also want to conduct a feeding program for them. 
 

We are always praying that we might still be able to continue doing God's work no matter 
how tight the situation would be for us. Thank you for your prayers and support for the ministry 
here in Orani. 
 

To God be the Glory! 
 
 

 

Because of Christ, 

Jovito P. Pastoral 
 
 
 
 

Pastor -Romans 11:29 
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Good News Class Recognition Day 
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  Sharing the Gospel to one of the Parents 
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Good News Class Snack Time/Feeding Program 
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